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Background
This report will provide a brief description of the OMPF, details of
the 2011 allocation to the City of Greater Sudbury and the impact
of the announced reconciliation of social program costs for 2009. 
For 2011, the City will receive an OMPF grant of $38.5 million. 
In addition, the value of the uploads in 2011 dollars is $18.5
million.  The combined benefit of the uploads and the OMPF
grant is $57.0 million.

OMPF

In 2005, the OMPF replaced the Community Reinvestment Fund
(CRF) in being the Province's main transfer payments to municipalities.  The OMPF assists municipalities
with their social program costs, includes equalization measures, addresses challenges faced by northern
and rural communities, and responds to policing costs in rural communities.

Through the Provincial-Municipal Fiscal and Service Delivery Review (PMFSDR), the Province had
committed to gradually uploading social program costs such as Ontario Drug Benefit Program (ODB),
Ontario Disability Support Program (ODSP) and Ontario Works Benefits (OW).  As these costs are being
uploaded to the Province, the municipality is seeing a corresponding reduction in the social program
component of the OMPF grant.  Since 2009, the Province has reflected the municipal benefits as a
combination of both the OMPF and the municipal share of the social assistance benefit programs uploaded
by the Province and this is referred to as the Combined Benefit.

In December of 2010, the Province announced the OMPF allocations to all municipalities for 2011.  The
OMPF allocation notice is attached.

The Combined Benefit for the City of Greater Sudbury has increased from $56.8 million in 2010 to $57
million in 2011.  The reason for this $200,000 increase relates to the Provincial calculation of the upload in
2011 dollar figures.  This has no impact on the City's position.
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The 2011 social programs grant component was substantially reduced ($11.7 M for 2010 to $6.4 M for
2011) as a result of the upload.

The following chart displays the changes from 2008 to 2011 relating to the uploading of social services
costs and the corresponding adjustment to the Social Programs Grant.
 

Social Programs Upload and Grant

 

 2008 2009 2010 2011 Change from 
2008 to 2011

Value of the Social Program Cost Upload 3,034,600 5,051,200 11,335,800 18,507,100 15,472,500  

Social Program Grant Component 21,581,000 18,455,800 11,656,200 6,352,500 (15,228,500)

     $244,000  

As outlined in the above chart, the impact of the value of the uploads, net of the grant reduction is $244,000
since 2008.  This has had no impact on the tax levy since the value of the uploads has been calculated in
2011 dollars.

Other Grant Components

In addition to the social program grant component, there are other components that form the entire OMPF
grant.  From 2008 to 2011, excluding the 2008 one-time ODB grant of $3 million, the City's grant portion
has gone down by $1.9 million as reflected in the chart below.

 2008 2009 2010 2011 Change from 
2008 - 2011

Assessment Equalization Grant 16,337,500 12,942,900 9,239,800  4,536,600  (11,800,900)

Northern Grant
($235 per household)

16,853,100 16,885,700 16,956,500  17,046,000  192,900  

Stabilization Grant   1,914,400  6,683,200  6,683,200  

Transition Funding 895,000 5,530,600 5,653,200  3,906,800  3,011,800  

Subtotal - Other OMPF Components $34,085,600 $35,359,200 $33,763,900  $32,172,600   

 Year Over Year Change  $1,273,600 ($1,595,300) ($1,591,300) ($1,913,000)

These components of the OMPF grant have decreased by $1.9 million since 2008.  The impact to the 2011
Budget is a reduction in grant revenue of approximately $1.2 million.  This differs from the $1.6 million
displayed in the chart due to timing differences in the preparation of the budget and the release of the
Provincial allocation notice.

The following paragraphs will explain the major variances in the individual components of the grant.

As a result of the 2008 reassessment, which saw valuations in Sudbury increase substantially more than
the rest of the province, the City continues to see reductions in the assessment equalization component of
the grant as reflected in the chart.



This reduction of $11.8 million in the assessment equalization component is the issue that was brought
forward to the previous Council as an area of concern and potential loss in grant revenue.  However, the
reduction of this component over the years has been offset by the stabilization and transition components of
the grant.

The stabilization component of the grant provides funding to municipalities that would otherwise have seen
decreases more than the per household amount relative to funding received in 2007.  It is the City's
understanding that the stabilization grant is an on-going component of the OMPF grant.

In addition, in order to protect municipalities from major losses in the OMPF, the Province also continued to
provide the Transitional Assistance component of the grant.  This $3.9 million is still considered to be
one-time and is not guaranteed, which puts the City at risk of losing this portion of the grant in the future.

The loss of $1.9 million in OMPF funding from 2008 to 2011 is considerably less than the $8 million to $12
million potential loss previously identified by City staff.  The mitigation measures by the Province through
the stabilization component and the transitional funding have allowed the City to continue with its current
service levels while maintaining a modest tax increase.

Reconciliation of Social Program Costs

2009 Budget

The Province has committed to reconcile the 2009 social program costs for OMPF purposes.  Based on the
City's calculation of 2009 social program costs gathered from the Ministry of Community and Social
Services' summary of program costs, it is estimated that the Province will provide approximately an
additional $1.1 million in the 2009 grant.  This amount will be set up as a receivable from the Province in the
2010 financial year end.  There has been no confirmation from the Province on the amount of the
reconciliation and it is anticipated that the final 2009 reconciliation will be available by May of 2011.

2010 Budget

The OMPF grant reflected in the 2010 operating budget was calculated based on the Ontario Works
Division estimated costs of social programs.  The differential between the City's estimate and the Ministry of
Finance's 2010 OMPF allocation notice was $1.3 million.  In the 2010 technical guide for OMPF, the
document mentions that the social program costs are considered live data, which indicates there is a good
possibility that 2010 costs will be reconciled.  At this point, a receivable from the Province has not been set
up, however, if more information becomes available, a year end entry may have to be made reflecting the
additional social program costs reimbursement.

2011 OMPF Budget Impact

Again in the 2011 technical guide, it has been stated that the social program costs would be considered live
data, thus staff have assumed that a reconciliation of these costs would occur.  The budget reflects a
receivable of approximately $150,000 for social programs costs in excess of the allocation notice.

Summary

In summary, the 2011 OMPF allocation announced by the Province was indeed good news for the City of
Greater Sudbury.  City staff will continue to be in contact with Ministry of Finance staff in order to ensure
that municipalities have a voice in this partnership with the Province.
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